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Dear Mr Piper 
 
Department of Communities and Justice (DCJ) submission regarding their role in 
maintenance management on behalf of the Land and Housing Corporation (LAHC)  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit information regarding DCJ’s involvement in tenancy 
management with specific regards to maintenance management to the Public Accounts 
Committee’s inquiry - Follow-up review of the Management of NSW Public Housing Maintenance 
Contracts.  Please find attached a table setting out DCJ Housing Managing Maintenance in Public 
Housing Properties.  
 
The main role in relation to maintenance is exercised by the Land and Housing Corporation.  DCJ 
housing staff to have a role in managing maintenance expectations and explaining to tenants how 
maintenance is prioritised.  It is not easy for our tenants to understand the complexities of the 
maintenance system, such as what constitutes urgent maintenance or repair work (responsive 
maintenance) and what is deemed non-urgent work (planned maintenance).  
 
DCJ staff are responsible for educating and assisting tenants to understand that responsive 
maintenance is for repair work that places the tenant or the property at risk in some way (health, 
safety and well-being or asset damage), and must be repaired within a fixed period of time. 
Whereas planned maintenance is non-urgent work where there is no risk to tenants or property, and 
can be placed in a queue of work to be completed when funds become available. Table 1 attached 
to this letter outlines the role that DCJ plays in responding to tenant requests for maintenance and 
other asset management matters.  
 
DCJ also introduced an electronic system to help tenants request repairs.  This is a pictorial system 
which is particularly helpful for tenants who do not speak English as they can click on the relevant 
part of the property which needs repair – e.g. click on the kitchen, then click on the sink, then a click 
on leaking tap and then the request goes into the maintenance system. 
 
Later in 2021, DCJ will be conducting a workload assessment across the tenancy management 
teams, the results of which will be shared with LAHC.  It is intended that the findings of this 
assessment will be used to further improve the experience for our tenants concerning maintenance 
enquiries and other tenancy management issues. 
 
DCJ is actively engaged in several key projects with LAHC including Set for Success, which is 
aimed at improving the way both agencies respond to maintenance requests, re-shaping tenant and 
staff expectations and actively working with tenants to better identify problems with property care 
early in tenancies, and refer them to appropriate services to support them.  



If you would like to discuss anything further, please contact  
 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

Michael Coutts-Trotter 
Secretary 
 
6 May 2021 


























